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Dear All

Since March, most of us have had to adapt to working mostly from home and I know that many of you continue to do so. This will not have not been without its difficulties, especially for those of you with children or those who have had to endure forced separation from loved ones. I would like to thank all of you for doing your best to keep working under such difficult circumstances.

With the Autumn approaching and the COVID-19 situation likely to impact us for many more months to come, I thought it important to let you know now that it is unlikely that those staff still working from home will be able to return to the office full-time this year. Building numbers are still capped and labs are working under strict conditions to maintain social distancing at all times. 

I am sure that some of you will be disappointed with this decision and I would urge you to speak to our HR teams if you have concerns about it. Also, I wanted to allay fears that some of you may have about being asked to return to the office at short notice; when we are able to bring staff back into work this will be done in consultation with each individual personally to ensure that it fits with your new way of living. Please discuss any worries at all with your line manager or contact Jennie Bumfrey via contact@oncology.ox.ac.uk.

I will be keeping you up to date about Return to Work and other issues via these regular HoD emails. In the meantime, please do keep in touch via the Contact@Oncology inbox, it is monitored daily and help will be offered if possible. I am here to provide any support I can and can be contacted via the usual ways. 

Please see below for some other updates. As we gear up to the start of a new influx of students, I would ask that we all remain mindful of our collective responsibilities to protect each other by adhering to hygiene and social distancing guidelines. By maintaining our standards, we can ensure that we can carry out the Department’s plan to return to full on-site working. Please also note the Department’s dedication to Information Security – for those of you who need to refresh your IS training, please follow the link below. Finally,  I have also included some information about events that are happening across the University and the wider community, which may be of interest. 

I wish all you a pleasant weekend.

Best wishes

Mark

Mandatory Information Security and Data Privacy Awareness Training
Every 12 months staff must complete the Information Security and Data Privacy training course. It takes approximately 40 minutes. Whether you need to renew your certificate or you have not taken the course before, find more information about what you need to do on the Staff Gateway.

The link to the course can be found here: https://www.infosec.ox.ac.uk/do-the-online-training 

Graduate School Open Afternoons 2021
For those of you who have links to external groups, please help MSD spread the word about the MSD’s new Open Afternoons (Wed 21st October / Thu 12th November 2020). The Medical Sciences Graduate School Open Afternoons will showcase the University of Oxford’s PhD and MSc programmes in biomedical research for applicants wishing to start in the 2021-22 academic year. Find out more about the MSD’s funding schemes, which are available to basic scientists, clinical students and clinicians, and also hear directly from current students about their experiences. There will also be keynote presentations delivered by our researchers involved in Oxford's Covid-19 vaccine trial. For further information, please visit www.medsci.ox.ac.uk/open2021 
Cancer and Evolution Symposium – 14th – 16th October
Three Oxford medical scientists will be contributing next month to the first international symposium on Cancer and Evolution: https://cancerevolution.org/.  The symposium will be live online from Boston, USA, on 14th-16th October. The purpose of the meeting is to explore the implications of new trends in evolutionary biology for the study and treatment of cancer. Denis Noble (from DPAG) will be talking about cellular Darwinian selection and its role in the heterogeneity of cancers, while Scott Bonner (in Paediatrics) and Eduard Willms (formerly in Paediatrics, Oxford, now at La Trobe University) will be talking about extracellular vesicles in metastasis. The line-up of speakers includes leading geneticists (George Church, Harvard, co-author of Genome Editing and Engineering; Kenneth Pienta, Johns Hopkins, author of Prostate Cancer),  and oncologists (Azra Raza, Columbia, author of The First Cell). 

For those who are interested in attending this event, on-line registration is now open at https://cancerevolution.org/. 


2020 Annual Oxford Cancer Symposium – 21st October
This year the CRUK Oxford Centre's 9th Annual Cancer Symposium is being held virtually via Zoom on Wednesday 21st October, 9am – 5pm. To join the Symposium you must be a member of the Cancer Centre’s network, which is free. If you are not a member already you can sign up here (open to anyone who works in Oxford): http://www.cancercentre.ox.ac.uk/about/membership/ 

Details of the talk can be found at the following link: https://talks.ox.ac.uk/talks/id/480d9838-3b6c-4644-9041-29f1f328cd0e/# 


Medical Sciences at IF Oxford 2020
IF Oxford returns as a digital science and ideas Festival with 100 online events. There’s something for everyone, with activities for young children and families, or sessions for teenagers and adults to enjoy alone or as a group from the safety and comfort of home. This year's festival runs throughout October and you can catch Medical Sciences researchers at a number of virtual events.

Check out the Festival webpage: https://if-oxford.com/events/ 


Oxford University Innovation Webinar - An Introduction to Undertaking Expert Witness Consultancy – September 30th 
 
Oxford University Innovation’s Consulting Services team has joined up with Bond Solon, one of the UK’s leading providers of legal training and information to provide this online training event for Oxford researchers interested in undertaking Expert Witness work. 

The 2 hours session is open to researchers from all departments but is intended for PIs (or non-PI researchers who have already been approached about undertaking expert witness consulting). The session will be geared towards those who are new to expert witness consultancy but could be a useful refresher for someone who has done expert witness work in the past.

To register for this event, please click on the following link:
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/an-introduction-to-undertaking-expert-witness-consultancy-from-bond-solon-tickets-114395987478 
 
The event is only open to University of Oxford researchers.

Introducing OUHStaffText – a new way of communicating
The University are launching OUHStaffText in response to feedback from staff during the COVID-19 pandemic – especially those who either do not have an OUH email address (because they are not directly employed by the Trust) or who do not have regular access to their OUH email at work because of the nature of their job.
 
OUHStaffText is open to all staff who are part of our #OneTeamOneOUH, including those who either don’t have an OUH email address or who don’t have regular access to their OUH email in their job. You can sign up to OUHStaffText online at www.ouh.nhs.uk/text with their name, email address and mobile number. Any questions about the service can be directed to OUHStaffText@ouh.nhs.uk 
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